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St. Olaf Lutheran Church, ELCA
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DECEMBER 5, 2021

ATTENTION OWLS – OLDER WISER LUTHERANS
Mark your calendar–save the date for the OWLS CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON & FESTIVITIES, December 14 at 12:00 Noon in the Fellowship Hall. Please R.S.V.P. to Pat Zeka (515-571-6062) or Linda Junkman (515-955-6098) that you will be there. Also, we will need help setting up for the luncheon on Monday, December 13, 2021, from 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

HELP WITH MEALS
Judy Lang has had her second surgery (November 17) and is recuperating at home. “Thank you, Lord!  To assist with her healing, the St. Olaf Family would like to supply some help with meals.  If this is something you can do, please sign up on the clipboard near the bulletins.

MARANATHA BELLS
The bells will play a selection of Christmas tunes between services on December 12th. Join us in the Narthex with your coffee & donut. 

CHRISTMAS FESTIVITIES, NATIVITIES AND FOOD DRIVE
Lutheran Family Service Ministry Center (230 9th Avenue North, Fort Dodge) is having nativity displays, live music by the St. Paul Praise Team, a live nativity by their youth and a food drive on December 12, 2021, from 
2:00 – 4:00 p.m.

ALTAR FLOWERS, RADIO, & BUS 
Altar flowers are provided this weekend to the Glory of God by the Linda Junkman and Linda Cartee in memory of their parents. Next week our bus will be piloted by Loren Miller; if you need a ride please let us know. We will be glad to pick you up. Give us a call during the week, 515/571-7355. 

PRAYER REQUESTS 
Please remember in your prayers: Doris Underberg, Betty Bowman, Judy Lang, Naomi Cartee, Jim Craigmile’s family & friends, Marilyn Wingerson’s family & friends, Kurt Carpenter’s family & friends, Josh Hoffman family & friends. 

VISITOR & ANNOUNCEMENT INFORMATION.
If you have information that needs to be published, the deadline for the weekly announcements is Wednesday noon. The deadline for the monthly VISITOR is end of the business day the 15th of each month. Thank you.

IGNITE MENU
12/15/21 Chicken nuggets and tater tots. 

ADVENT BIBLE STUDY MONDAYS AT 10 A.M.
The adult Bible study group will meet on Monday, December 6th, at 10 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall. We are studying the lectionary passages from each Sunday of Advent in December.  Please contact Emily Wikner at christianedemily.stolaffd@gmail.com or at 515-576-2013 if you have questions or would like to receive the questions. This is an excellent time of learning about Advent and events leading to Christmas and the birth of our Lord Jesus Christ. Please join us!

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR CHLDREN’S MINISTRY
We need 5 more people to volunteer for our Sunday School and Ignite programs! We need leaders for all age groups for Sunday School and leaders for 2nd-4th grade and 5th-6th grade for Ignite. If you are interested in volunteering, please contact Emily Wikner at  or 515-576-2103. 

CHRISTMAS YARD SIGNS AVAILABLE
St. Olaf Christmas yard signs are available in the Narthex.  Please take one for your yard to spread Christmas cheer in our community.

CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS PROGRAM
The St. Olaf Ignite students will perform Stranger in the Manger on Sunday, December 19, during the 11 a.m. service.  Please come to support them and their hard work and to enjoy this retelling of the Christmas story.

CHRISTMAS SERVICES
Christmas Eve services will be at 4:00 pm and 7:00 pm. There will no service on Christmas Day. 

LIVE NATIVITY ON DECEMBER 15
Come see the St. Olaf high school students present a live nativity on December 15 from 6:30-7:00 p.m. and from 7:30-7:45 p.m. by the church entrances. Please come to Wednesday night worship that evening to support them and to prepare your heart for Christmas.
If you would like to donate hand warmers, hay bales, or costumes for this event, please contact Lindey Krug, Juli Springer, or Emily Wikner.
NEW CHURCH EMAIL
The new email for the church office is:  office@stolaffd.com

OLES
Oles will meet at 9:00 a.m. on Tuesday, December 7.

VISITING OR NEW TO THE AREA AND ST. OLAF LUTHERAN CHURCH
We would like to encourage you to please sign our Guest Book in the Narthex. Thank you.

DAYCARE NAME SUGGESTIONS
Please put your suggestions for our new day care in the plastic container by the office by December 5th!

SOCIAL CONCERNS 
Collecting items for the YWCA, if you would like to contribute please purchase any items listed below and drop them off in the office by December 19th. (* most needed) Thank you in advance for your generosity! 

Diapers                                              Lotion                                         * Highlighters
Diaper rash cream                             Lip balm                                     * Bath towels
Laundry soap                                    Deodorant                                   * Wash cloths
Shampoo & conditioner                    Razors                                        * Pillows and pillowcases
Hairbrushes                                       Ink pens                                     * Alarm clocks
Body wash                                        Spiral notebooks
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